Christmas 1970

Dear friend of children,

This, the fourth Christmas since Layman ACTION became involved with "Hogar Mamma Paulita", is a time of great rejoycing. Many goals have been reached, and many dreams have become reality. This is why Mrs. Matilde Ruiz (photo, right) is beaming with happiness.

We like to share recent developments with you:

- 1) The new building was started December 1969. It is almost completed December 1970.
- 2) Olga Lopez, one of the first girls admitted to the home has graduated and is now a teacher in Monterrey.
- 3) Several girls completed secondary school, commercial school and vocational school. They have positions as secretaries, maids, and one girl as a beautician.
- 4) Three girls are attending teachers' college.

Gradually these girls will be able to support themselves. They are becoming trustworthy, fine citizens of their country. Citizens who can have a part in developing the right conditions in their land.

The other photo on the right shows some of the girls holding practical gifts bought by money some of you gave the girls last Christmas.

As the new building comes to a completion more children will be admitted to the home. We thank you for what you already have done and hope that you will continue to help with the support of the needy children. THANK YOU!

> Layman ACTION for Children, Inc. P. 0. Box 25040 Los Angeles, California 90025











HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON